Mrs. E. C. Bergman Route 2, Clifton, Texas.

Dear Mrs. Bergman:

The enclosed is a photostatic copy of a letter dated July 23rd which I received September 5, from your son, Captain Eben C. Bergman, who is a prisoner of war intermed in the same camp with my son, Amon Junior, at Oflag 64, Germany.

I thought you would be delighted with this latest information about your son as I have had no direct letter from Amon Junior since May 10th; although my secretary received a card dated July 13th. It was indeed thoughtful and generous of Capt. Bergman to devote one of his limited letters to writing me as he has and I appreciate it beyond words, as I am sure Amon Junior will and I felt it would make you happy to know your son is thoughtful of others.

Mrs. Henry of Fort Worth, whose son is also in Oflag 64, received three letters a couple of days ago dated in July and from the tone of his letters they were all fine. Naturally, I am quite anxious and concerned as all parents are who have sons prisoners of war in Germany. It is my understanding that the Allies are dropping leaflets in all the prisoner of war camps in German held territory advising the boys to remain where they are in the event Germany capitulates. In that way, they will know where they are and can get to them more promptly. Let's hope and pray it will soon be over and these boys sent home.

I hope you are hearing regularly from your son and with best wishes, I am

Sincerely,

Millarus.

AGC:KD